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Key Dates 
17th to  25th February  

Ski Trip 

Tuesday 5th March 

Early Closure at 2.30pm 

Thursday 7th March 

Yr 12 Epping Forest Careers Festival 

5th, 6th and 7th March 

Matilda Theatre Performances 

Wednesday 13th March 

Yr 9 Option’s Evening 

Return to School after Half Term  

**Monday 26th February—Week 1** 

 Davenant Newsletter 
Spring Term  

Key Dates 
Thursday 14th March 

Yr 12 Parent’s Evening 

Monday 18th March 

Yr 9 Diptheria, Tetanus & Polio and   

Meningitis Vaccine  

Tuesday 19th March 

Key Stage 4 & 5 Recital Evening 

Thursday 21st March 

Yr 9 Parent’s Evening 

Thursday 28th March 

Last day of term 

S P R I N G  T E R M  2 0 2 4 ,  I S S U E  1  



 

Well Valentine’s day has been and gone and we reach the half way point of          
another year. It seems like yesterday it was the summer holidays and the back to 
school in September feeling. I suppose we have had Christmas as well.  The Year 
11 and 13 students have had a good run at their mocks.  Mocks tell what you 
need to know to do even better this summer. Be proud of what you achieved and 
work hard on the areas highlighted by your results ready for the summer exams.  

This term our new Mini Buses                
arrived, one suggestion on our 
twitter was to name them Dave 
and Ant.  

Great idea, better than Bussy 
McBus face! 

Huge thank you to all those involved in our Parents’ Association who have helped 
fund our mini buses making a huge difference to what we can offer our students. 
Thank you to those of you who engage in our events and help raise money for the 
PA, in these challenging times they make a huge difference. 

Today our boys and girls teams in Years 7 and 8 won a clean sweep of the district 
indoor athletics competition, first time one school has dominated for a very long 
time.  Well done to you all. 

After half term we are looking forward to Matilda the Musical, so if you do not 
have tickets get them quickly.  

May you all have a restful half term as we all look forward to spring.  I am excited 
to see what our Japanese cherry blossom trees will look like, they are still young 
but I hope they blossom this year. 

 

Take Care 

Mr Thorne  

Message from the Headteacher 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 Politics - Timothy Holmes Visit 

 

In the Autumn term students from Year 9 were given the opportunity to join the 
Language Leaders team with the aim of teaching French and Spanish in local primary 
schools. We have been meeting every week to work in groups creating and             
rehearsing our presentations.  

We were excited to visit Alderton Primary school last week because we knew it 
would bring new learning opportunities to the Year 4 students. We were especially 
surprised by the children's enthusiasm and positive attitude to learning Spanish. This 
new experience has enhanced our confidence and we are looking forward to our 
next visit. 

Year 9 Language Leaders 

Ex-Davenant student Timothy Holmes came to talk to A Level Politics students in  
December. Holmes is a specialist on the Treasury Select Committee, the committee 
responsible for scrutinising how the government spends its money.  
 

He spoke about his career journey from Davenant to where he is now, talking about 
how to get into working in Westminster, what it’s like to work there, university tips, 
and even about how to deal with unexpected A Level results. Working for HMRC as 
a tax evasion specialist and as a senior advisor in the Department for Exiting the   
European Union, he had lots to say about recent events - particularly behind the 
scenes info on Brexit.  
 

Students then got to ask questions about his work and about politics, ranging from 
career advice to Westminster gossip about politicians. In his job, he briefs MPs on 
how to question government ministers, so it was exciting for students to see the 
world behind the headlines and connect it to lessons. Both Year 12 and Year 13 had 
a wide range of intriguing questions such as whether party loyalties get in the way of 
examining the government’s actions; what the role of the civil service is and what 
it’s like to work with ministers; and about broader topics like Central Bank Digital 
Currency. 
 

With UCAS applications or exams around the corner, the advice and experience 
from someone who studied the same subjects in the same school was incredibly 
helpful. The visit proved to be a meaningful experience for all students since Holmes 
has lived through and worked with the exact debates and events written about in A 
Level essays. On behalf of all Politics students, we want to say a big thank you to Mrs 
Laws for organising such an interesting and relevant talk. 
 
H Prosser, Year 13 



 

 

 

 

Art & Design Department 
House Competition 

Currently displayed in the Art Corridor. 
 

Mrs Bray, Mrs Alexandrou and Miss Webb selected winners for 1st, 2nd & 3rd place 
from their Year 8 classes and points were awarded to their respective houses. 
 

Students looked at the work of different artists, such as Van Gogh, Frida Kahlo and 
Andy Warhol to produce their self-portraits. 



 

 

 

Chess Tournament 
Latest League Table 
There are 7 games to play in total. Last year’s winner M Farmer is out in 
front (but played an extra game!). 

M Cousens is unbeaten, as is L Gipson but there are a few others in a 
strong position.  Good luck all!  

Latest  table Played Points Year 

M Farmer 4 10 8 

L Gipson 3 9 8 

M Cousens 3 9 10 

F Machine 3 7 8 

O Biggs 3 7 8 

Z Douglass 3 7 9 

M Gell 2 6 7 

A Brown 2 6 9 

C Adams 3 6 8 

A Jewell 4 6 7 

E Plant 3 5 7 

T Escott 3 5 11 

V Singh 3 5 11 

P de Sousa Reis 5 5 7 

G Kurtev 3 4 8 

J Prinsloo 1 3 9 

L Stokes 3 3 9 

J J Benjamin 1 1 7 



 
 

Davenant Music Department presented yet another fantastic festive concert 
series.  
 

The concerts took place on 13th and 14th December to a sold out audience 
on both  evenings.  
 

The programme comprised a wide range of repertoire and demonstrated the 
vast array of talent within the department. Some highlights were the school 
Orchestra played a Slavonic take on 'Carol of the Bells', the Chamber choir 
performed a beautiful trio of pieces which displayed some of our best           
vocalists and the Armitage Sharks played a stunning set on both evenings. 
 

This year's soloists included A Gray in Year 7, L Gray Year 10, A Osborn Year 
10, A Cheal Year 12 and F Petheu Year 13. It was wonderful to see the        
budding talent of Year 7, being inspired by our senior students. 

 

 

Performing Arts Department  



 
  

The Year 7 students performed a rousing Christmas Medley and were           
accompanied by a live band full of our senior students. The Medley was        
rehearsed during curriculum lessons; it all came together on the day of sound 
checks for the first time.  

Thanks go to Mr Williams for 
running the Senior Concert 
Band and for accompanying the 
School Choir, to Mr McGonagle 
for running one of our new    
ensembles the Guitar Ensemble 
and of course to Mrs Flanagan 
for running the Senior Girls’ 
Choir Junior Choir and for         
co-conducting the Year 7    
Medley.  

 

Behind the scenes was expertly organised by Mr Burns and his stage crew, 
lead by Mina Jowett and Mrs Santer for her running of the box office, thank 
you to them both for their contributions towards the concerts too. 
 

The next event for the                
department is the school         
production “Matilda” week       
beginning 5th March and then 
the school choir and invited        
soloists will be performing at 
the Roding Music Guild concert 
at Chigwell high school on the 
15th March. 

Dates for your Diary: 

9th and 10th July Summer Concerts 

Performing Arts Department Cont’d 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Performing Arts Department Cont’d 

 

 



Parents’ Association 

 

WHATS NEXT? 

We are looking forward to serving you with refreshments at the Matilda 
school productions which will be on Tuesday 5, Wednesday 6 and Friday 7 
March.     

 

Please watch out soon for our fantastic PA Easter Raffle - which this year 
comes with a twist!  

The PA is busy trying to source great prizes for Wonky Bar ticket holders – 
more information to follow soon. We are looking to source prizes that will      
appeal to our students i.e sports shop vouchers, Amazon vouchers, a large 
Easter egg, a box of Easter treats etc. If anyone is willing and able to donate 
a prize please contact us.  

We would be grateful for any donations! 

 

We hope that you can support us in what should be a really fun raffle whilst 
at the same time another great fundraiser for the school! 

Thank you all so much for 
your support and please give 
us a follow. 

 

Your PA                              

davenantpa@hotmail.com 

 

 

Our Year 7 and 8 students had a tremendous time at the disco, 
and we raised just over £1,000!  

Thank you! 



Lost Property 
We have a collection of lost property currently and after the half term, we 
will be laying it out for students to come and look at in reception. If you 
notice anything in the photos below which you think your child might have 
left at school, please do encourage them to come and look at Student     
Reception after the half term. 

As a reminder, lost property is open 
on a Wednesday lunchtime for          

students to check for items they have 
misplaced so if they have lost            

anything, please do encourage them 
to look then.  





Prayer Letter 



In the Community 



In the Community 


